

March 5, 2021

The Williamsport Home

Dear Residents, Families, and Caregivers,

As a continued effort to keep you informed of any COVID-19 activity, please see updated information on our current numbers. Since our last letter dated February 26, 2021, there is **0** new residents confirmed and **0** new staff confirmed positive for COVID-19.

Number of cases	
0	ADMISSIONS: Residents admitted or readmitted who were previously hospitalized and treated for COVID-19
0	CONFIRMED: Residents with new laboratory positive COVID-19
0	SUSPECTED: Residents with new suspected COVID-19
0	COVID-19 DEATHS: Residents with suspected or laboratory positive COVID-19 who died in the facility or another location.

On Tuesday February 23, 2021, the Department of Health entered the Skilled Facility for the required Annual Survey. This survey consisted of four surveyors over a four-day period, with the survey ending on Friday February 26, 2021. The Williamsport home received the findings report for the survey this week. On the report, the surveyors listed six areas that need process improvement. The facility is actively working on the plan of correction for the areas identified during the annual survey. I am excited to announce that during the Department of Health survey deficient practice was not identified for Infection Control or COVID -19.

COVID update:

- We have completed the scheduled on-site COVID-19 vaccination clinics. Moving forward the facility will continue to work
 with approved providers for the COVID -19 vaccination of new residents and staff members. The Williamsport Home will
 continue to encourage vaccination.
- There is currently one yellow zone with a designated section for a red zone if needed. Five of our six hallways are in the green zone, with no active illness. We continue to focus on infection prevention, and monitoring.
- I will be working with my team members this week and part of next week to move through our reopening plan. Please look for visitation updates in the family letter next week. I am very proud of the team at The Williamsport Home and our continued movement in the right direction.

Dawnette Shobert the Activities Director, continues to do an amazing job to keep the residents engaged. The residents enjoyed many events this week to celebrate Dr. Seuss. Jean Ringle the Dining Services Manager is doing a fantastic job as well; she continues to exceed expectations with the meal preparations, and snacks.

As always, if you have any questions, comments, concerns or suggestions, please feel free to reach out to Allyson Kurtz-Director of Nursing, Sue Hooker-Infection Preventionist or I.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Cisneros, NHA

Nursing Home Administrator

ams, NHA

A Tradition of Caring

1900 Ravine Road • Williamsport, PA 17701 570-323-8781 • Fax 570-323-4858

www.TheWilliamsportHome.com